
 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Dear Parent / Carer,  

The vast majority of parents, carers and other visitors to our school are supportive of the school and act in a 
reasonable way. The school expects parents and other visitors to always behave in a reasonable way towards all 
members of the school community this includes other parents and carers. 
Schools are private property. People do not have an automatic right to enter. Parents have an ‘implied licence’ to come 
on to school premises at certain times, for instance parent appointments, attending a school event and to drop off or 
pick up their children.  
If a parent, carer or visitor displays aggressive, abusive or insulting behaviour/language that is a risk to others on 
school site, the police will be called and the person will be removed from our school site.  
 

TYPES OF UNACCEPTABLE BEHAVIOUR  
In order to support a peaceful and safe school environment the school cannot tolerate parents, carers and visitors exhibiting the 
following:  
• Disruptive behaviour or disorderly conduct which interferes or threatens to interfere with the operation of a classroom, 
office or any other area of the school grounds.  
• Using loud/or offensive language, shouting, swearing, using profane language, attempting to physically intimidate, use of 
aggressive hand gestures or displaying temper.  
• Threatening to harm a member of school staff, visitor, fellow parent/carer or pupil regardless of whether or not the 
behaviour constitutes a criminal offence.  
• Damaging or destroying school property.  
• Sending abusive or threatening e-mails or text/voicemail/phone/social media messages or other written communications.  
• Defamation of the school or staff character on Facebook or other social networking sites.  
• The use of physical aggression towards another adult or child. This includes physical punishment against your own child on 
school premises.  
• Approaching someone else’s child in order to discuss or chastise them because of their actions towards your own children.  

 
All members of the school community have a right to expect that their school is a safe place.  
 
If a person’s behaviour is unreasonable, permission for them to be on the school premises may be withdrawn and if a 
parent is a threat to our school community eg other parents, pupils or staff then we will ring 999 and ask for 
police assistance to remove the adults causing the disturbance from the school site. 
 
Kind regards 
Nicola Davies 
Headteacher 

NNaanntt  yy  PPaarrcc  PPrriimmaarryy  SScchhooooll  
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Tel: (029) 20832116 

E-Mail: nyppa@caerphilly.gov.uk 

Head Teacher - Mrs. N. Davies 

 

‘No Limits to Learning!’ – ‘Dim Ffiniau i Ddysgu!’ 
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